AVALON LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
MARCH 8, 2018 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Jim Thatcher.  Mr. Thatcher read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Jim Thatcher, Lynn Schwartz, John McCorristin, Stacey Tracy, Kate Nestor, Michele Petrucci, Nina Ranalli, Erin Brown

Absent:  Jacquie Ewing, Carl Mattia, Mayor Pagliughi, Richard Hoy, Erin Law-Board Solicitor

A motion to approve the minutes of the February 8, 2018 meeting was made by John McCorristin and seconded by Michele Petrucci.  Approved by all.  No one from the public was present and there were no public comments.

A motion to approve the payment of forty-nine checks in the amount of $309,192.81 was made by Michele Petrucci and seconded by John McCorristin.  Approved by all.  A list is attached of those checks and made a part of these minutes.

Erin Brown began the Directors’ updates.  Sean Farrell was also present to answer any questions on the new website.  The State Aid report has gone to the State.  Still working with the Personnel Committee to prepare personnel recommendations to present in April.  Captain Roscoe did a walk-through for security purposes.  Will extend Library hours from July 1st through September 2nd for Friday nights (open to 8:00 pm) and Sunday (open from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm).  Will supplement these hours with seasonal employees.  Nina Ranalli: still working on summer programming.  Met about the Avalon Players reunion.  Have confirmed the Bestselling Authors Series for 2018.  Erin: will re-evaluate Cape May County Herald’s impact on the off-season.  Introduced new website to the Board.  
Patty Davis gave the Seven Mile Publishing update.  The new website will have branding that was missing before.  Programming on the website is more cohesive.  In Seven Mile Publishing proposal for 2018, will promote new website quite heavily.  Will continue Love Your Library campaign through March.  April programming is complete.

A motion to approve Resolution No. 5-18, adopting the strategic plan for 2018 to 2020, was made by Michele Petrucci and seconded by John McCorristin.  Approved by all.

A motion to approve Resolution No. 6-18, authorizing an agreement with Bay Atlantic Symphony to provide classical musical concerts for the summer of 2018 concert season, was made by John McCorristin and seconded by Michele Petrucci.  Approved by all.

Adjournment at 4:45 pm.
